evergreen state college

newsletter

August 17, 1973

...CO-OP CATALOG PUBLISHED...A new catalog of more than 320 student internships available through Evergreen's Office of Cooperative Education was published earlier this month. Co-op Director Ken Donohue says the catalog of credit-earning on-the-job exexperience includes internships from throughout the state of Washington, as well as work and study opportunities in Oregon, British Columbia, California, Kansas, Missouri, Vermont, Colorado, Illinois, New York, and Washington, D.C. The 59-page publication is designed as a guide for both students and faculty in identifying study needs and objectives, identifying potential employers, and for planning aspects of programs which will includes internships. The new catalog covers 13 internship categories. Copies are available in Room 1000 of the Laboratory Building.

...NEW FACULTY NAMED...Two artists and a French language instructor have been appointed to Evergreen's faculty, effective September 15. The new instructors are Susan Brenner, currently a painting, drawing, and photography teacher in San Francisco; Marilyn Frasca, presently an Assistant Professor of Art at New England College, New Hampshire; and Susan Fiksdal of Olympia, who has been a part-time consultant in French language at Evergreen during the past year. The appointments bring to 12 the number of new faculty members hired for the 1973-74 academic year.

...OPEN HOUSE SCHEDULED...Evergreen will open its doors to residents of surrounding communities during a campus-wide Open House, scheduled for 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Sunday, September 30. The day's activities will include campus tours, musical entertainment, and the serving of refreshments in the main lobby of the library building. Most campus offices and many service areas will be open that day. Anyone wishing to volunteer as an Open House host or hostess is asked to contact <u>Dick Nichols</u>, Office of College Relations, who is coordinating the event. Lots of help is needed. The Open House will conclude a full week of orientation activities at Evergreen and will proceed the formal opening of Fall Quarter, October 1.

...PARKWAY NEARS COMPLETION...State Highways Department District Engineer Bill Korf reports that work on the Evergreen Parkway, which will link the southern edge of the campus with the Olympia-Aberdeen Freeway, is progressing on schedule and should be finished around the start of Fall Quarter. Korf says that paving work should be finished early in September, with signing, illumination, and traffic control devices to be installed afterward. Meanwhile, Evergreen has received a bid of \$66,990 from Pacific Sand and Gravel Company of Lacey for final asphalt paving and shoulder treatment of the southern on-campus section of the Parkway. When the college and state contracts have been completed, the new roadway will be ready for travel.

...MIRRORS ON DISPLAY...A collection of mirrors, all hand-decorated by artist Peggy Rosenblum of Portland, is now on display in the second floor reference section of the Evergreen Library and may be viewed through August. The mirrors—of various sizes and shapes—range in style from ornate to plain and all have been embelished with beads, woven materials, and other fabrics. The exhibit was arranged by Faculty Member Kirk Thompson.